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JOINT CONSTITUTIONAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

COMMENTS SUBMITTED BY CHEMICAL AND ALLIED INDUSTRIES ASSOCIATION (CAIA) IN TERMS OF SECTION 45(1)(C) OF THE CONSTITUTION OF THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA
INTRODUCTION

The Chemical and Allied Industries Association (CAIA) represents the interests of the chemical industry and promotes the safe management of chemicals throughout their lifecycle.

CAIA welcomes the opportunity to make a written submission to the Joint Constitutional Review Committee.
PROPOSAL

CAIA would like consideration to be given to the review of Part A of Schedule 4 of the Constitution in respect of the concurrent power in respect of the environment.  “Environment” is a very broad term and experience has shown that the functions assigned to provinces in terms of the environment,  in many cases far exceeds their capacity to maintain an efficient administration and to meet minimum standards for rendering the service.

It is therefore proposed that the nature of the powers in respect of environment that are maintained as concurrent powers be circumscribed in greater detail so that the more capacity intensive authorisation processes in this regard are only undertaken at national level.

REASON FOR PROPOSAL

National legislation in the form of the National Environmental Management Act and its regulations deals with the process of undertaking environmental impact assessments.  The regulations in this regard set a minimum standard for competent authorities (mostly provinces) to render an efficient service by setting various timeframes within which consideration of the various documents required in terms of these regulations, should be completed.
Experience has shown that these timeframes are seldom adhered to in the case of applications from the chemical industry and despite numerous submissions to the National Department in this regard there is no sign of the current situation being alleviated in the near future.

Delays in such approvals constitute one of the biggest hurdles to increased investment in the sector and foreign investors in particular are being put off by the long delays.  This has negative socio economic consequences and it is believed that the time has come to address this matter constitutionally.
While it is recognised that individual companies are at liberty to seek redress in the courts for an order of mandamus, this is not considered an approach that should be required of companies to obtain an efficient service from Government.
I trust that this request will be given serious consideration in the deliberations of the Joint Constitutional Committee.

Yours faithfully,
